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Commencement Ceremony 
Grade 12 students will be graduating on Thursday, June 8. All HIS community 
members are welcome to join us as we celebrate their completion of their high school 
careers and move on to the next phase of their lives. We are excited to hear their 
thoughts and understandings of their experiences at HIS. Please join us on June 8 at 
4pm in the HIS Gymnasium. A reception will be held afterwards. 
 
Grade 5 Transition Day 
Thanks to Ms. Long, and several other 
teachers including Ms. Ary, Mr. Mike, Mr. 
Suits, Ms. Zhang, Mr. Kresge, Ms. duPlooy, Mr. 
Plotz, and Ms. McGuire, the grade 5 students 
had a wonderful introduction to grade 6 and 
middle school. With a parent meeting on 
Thursday evening, outlining what students 
and parents could expect for the upcoming 
year, Ms. Long shared information with the 
grade 5 parent community. On Friday, the 

students had a chance to actually take part 
in a few combined classes, and learned 
more about how to transition between 
classes with the MS schedule. Overall, it 
was a great day to be a Dragon and 
prepare for the expectations of middle 
school.  
 
Spring Arts Nights – Tuesday & 
Wednesday 
We invite the HIS Community to join us 
for the Tuesday night Visual Arts 
Exhibition and Music Performance at 6pm 
in the Performance Space and the 
Wednesday evening Drama Night Show 
at 6pm in the Performance Space. All 
events are free of charge, and all are 
welcome to attend.   
  
High School Prom  
On Saturday evening, the HIS High School students had a chance to dress 
up, dance, and enjoy a great evening together at the ABC Café. The event 

Upcoming Events 
June 6 

• US Music Performance @ 
6pm  

• US Visual Arts Exhibition 
June 7 

• US Drama Performance @ 
6pm 

June 8 

• Commencement Ceremony@ 
4pm 

June 10 

• ACT Exam 
June 13-16 

• HS Final Exams 
June 16 

• MUN Water Festival 
June 17 

• MS Spring Formal 
June 20  

• Grade 8 Transition 
Ceremony 

June 23 

• Last Day of School @ 3pm 

• Athletics and Awards 
assembly 

School Lunch 
Please find the lunch menu for the coming 

week at: 

HIS Cafeteria Menu  

May 2017 
http://hz.scis-

his.net/sites/default/files/%28pdf%29%2005.08-
05.12%20HIS%20menu%20posting.pdf  

College Compass 
https://hz.scis-his.net/node/6365  

 

  

http://hz.scis-his.net/sites/default/files/%28pdf%29%2005.08-05.12%20HIS%20menu%20posting.pdf
http://hz.scis-his.net/sites/default/files/%28pdf%29%2005.08-05.12%20HIS%20menu%20posting.pdf
http://hz.scis-his.net/sites/default/files/%28pdf%29%2005.08-05.12%20HIS%20menu%20posting.pdf
https://hz.scis-his.net/node/6365
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was sponsored by the Upper School Student Council under the supervision of Ms. Bowers and Ms. Cantrell. It was a 
wonderful evening of Hollywood star quality. Thanks to all who were involved.  Photos can be found on the s-share .  
 

HIS Middle School Spring Formal will be held on Saturday, June 17. MS Spring 
Formal: HIS Performance Space. Tickets will sell for 50 rmb and can be 
purchased from Upper School Student Council members at lunch or after school. 
The Theme is Black and White Night.  
 
PAFA Teacher Appreciation 
Thank you to the PAFA parents who decorated, baked, and shared their appreciation for 
the HIS Teachers today. With flowers, baked goods, coffee, and tea, it was a lovely 
morning celebration for all teachers. Thanks for the your kind wishes and tasty treats.  
 
High School Final Exams – June 13 – 16 
The High School exam session will run from Tuesday, June 13 through Friday, June 16, so all high school students should 
plan to join the exams during their class times. The calendar for exams can be seen below:  

 
University Entrance Exams 
HIS students will have several University Admissions Exam opportunities on our campus this academic year. The dates of 
the exams held at HIS for this year and next are as listed below: 

• ACT  June 10, 2017 (deadline for registration is May 5) 

• ACT  September 9, 2017 

• SAT  October 7, 2017 

• PSAT  October 11, 2017 

• SAT  December 2, 2017 

• SAT  May 5, 2018 

• ACT  June 9, 2018  
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Student Council 2017-18 Officer Elections 
Student Council Officer Elections will be held at the end of this school year, in the last week of school. If students are 
interested in running for a Student Council officer position, please contact Ms. Cantrell or Ms. Bowers to get a Candidacy 
Intention form. Officer positions are open to students who will be in grades 9-12 next year (current grades 8-11). President 
and Vice President positions are only open to Grades 10-12, however. 
  
Students will need to get a total of 30 signatures from your peers in grades 5-11 in order to gain candidacy for an officer 
position, and 5 faculty signatures. These signatures indicate that your peers and your teachers believe that you are 
someone who has the potential to be a student leader in your school. Note: a student or faculty member may sign more 
than 1 petition. Student Council is looking for candidates with a desire to serve the student body and be their voice. In 
addition, before elections, each candidate for each position will give a 1-2 minute speech in front of the whole upper 
school in order share their vision for the 2017-18 school year, and the role that they hope to take on Student Council. 
  
The strongest candidates will possess the following characteristics, no matter the position: integrity, energy, ability to 
collaborate and work on a team, and strong organizational skills. The positions are: 

• President 

• Vice-President 

• Secretary 

• Treasurer 

• Sports Captain  

 
End of Year Resource Return 
Upper School students will be turning in their computers and chargers on June 20 and 21, pending completion of their 
checkout forms. This will ask that students return all textbooks, materials, and equipment that has been checked out to 
them by their teachers, the HIS Warehouse, or the Tech Pagoda. If any items are lost or damaged, students will be required 
to complete a payment process before receiving clearance, and accessing their yearbooks. Students may identify which 
items are checked out to them by logging into the following website: http://asset.scischina.org at the Hangzhou 
International School link. For more information, contact the Upper School office.  
 
End of Year Schedule 
Students in upper school will have a busy final month of classes, per the schedule below. Please refer to this calendar and 
the information posted on Managebac for what will be happening at HIS in the month of June. 

http://asset.scischina.org/
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Notice to Families Leaving HIS  
If any families are planning to leave HIS after the end of this year, and are in need of letters of recommendation, please 
contact Ms. Alice Zhang to communicate needs and request letters from teachers. azhang@his-china.org  
 
Outreach Team update 
Outreach Team returned from the trip to Pengtai 
Elementary School (彭塔乡中心小学) in Anhui 

province. This school in LiuAn was chosen by the 
Library Project organization to be the recipient of our 
donation. The students travel. During the trip our 
students were involved in a number of activities 
including the classification and labeling of the 
donation books. We enjoyed interacting with the local 
students by playing games and giving an English class. 
  
Outreach students representing our school on this trip 
were Jiachen, Christian, Dominick, William, Yu Kyung 
and Lucia.  
 
 
Looking forward for University 
Ms. Rioux-Bailey has added information for students 
and parents to the new space on the HIS website. The 
new section is titled, College Compass, and can be found by clicking on the Upper School link.  
Please review the schedule and information for next year’s university and admissions processes at the link here: 
https://scishis-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jkoenig_his-
china_org/_layouts/15/guestaccess.aspx?guestaccesstoken=6UoFzIxe4Uuhlx7it8KM1zD3si%2fEmjwOSzUvVXVEHVA%
3d&docid=1e6ebf526a604482294a8be3f1a5115f9&rev=1 Parents can access the link to see proposed deadlines for grade 10 
and 11 students to begin preparing for the SAT/ACT, completing enrollment information, and generally schedule their 
year accordingly. Please contact Ms. Rioux-Bailey for more information (criouxbailey@his-china.org). 
 
PAFA News June 5, 2017 
A BIG thanks to all the Pafa volunteers that came out on Friday and helped to ensure that the Talent Showactivities ran 
smoothly! It was a great day and was not possible without your help! Thanks!! 

• Friday, June 9 @11:00am to 2:00pm - Pafa End of Year Luncheon at the Four Seasons Hotel.  Registration is open!! 
All registrations and payments need to be completed by June 2nd. More information below.  

Thanks and have a great week! Kristin, Kathrine and Jiyeon  
 

Outreach Team Photos 
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More HS Prom Photos 2017 
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